The Hackettstown Recreation Commission convened in open session in the Community Center
at 293 Main Street, Hackettstown, NJ at 7:45 PM on July 1, 2019. Chairperson Robert Salus
announced that this meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act

by:

(1) Posting an annual notice schedule on the bulletin board in the lobby of the Municipal
Building;

(2) Causing the annual notice schedule to be published in the Daily Record and New Jersey
Herald;

(3) Furnishing an annual notice schedule to anyone requesting such notice;

(4) Filing an annual notice schedule with the Hackettstown Town Clerk.

Roll Call: Present — Chairperson Robert Salus, Vice Chairperson John Mandick Bill Baker,
Brian Feeney, Frank Galka, Director Joe Yapaola and Councilperson Matt
Engleau

Absent — Blake Hansson, Jim Pangallo

John Mandick made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 17, 2019 meeting as submitted:;
Brian Feeney seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Frank Galka made a motion to approve the bills as submitted; Bill Baker seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

John Mandick made a motion to approve the following bills: Verizon for Pool Service in the
amount of $60.97, Code Green Lawn Care for Fertilization in the amount of $4,555.00 and Code
Green Lawn Care for Fertilization in the amount of $1,455.00; Brian Feeney seconded the
motion.

All were in favor.

Director, Joe Yapaola reported the status of the Fall sports sign ups.

Joe informed the Commission that the Field Hockey Tournament that was held as a fundraiser on
June 29, 2019 was well organized and there were no issues with parking.

Joe informed the Commission that a large tree fell at Riverfront Park and snapped a utility pole
near the maintenance building that closed the park for a few hours and thanked the Department
of Public Works for their assistance in clearing the debris.

Frank Galka made a motion to approve the special event license application for Joan Knechel
Cancer Center to hold a Color For Cancer Run on September 28, 2019 at Riverfront Park and a
special event license for NORWESCAP to hold a 5K the first weekend in November at
Riverfront Park; Bill Baker seconded the motion.

All were in favor.



Joe informed the Commission that he received a request from Lauren Corydon that the
Commission allow families from the Domestic Abuse Center to come to the pool with a
chaperone, to charge no fee and give badges to the organization to use so the families cannot be
linked to the Center.

Brian Feeney addressed the condition of the fencing at Tannery Field.

John Mandick made a motion to adjourn this meeting at 7:54 PM; Bill Baker seconded the
motion.

All were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Matusewicz
Secretary



